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NEXT CPPC MEETING IS 
TUESDAY,  NOVEMBER 29TH

SHINE UP YOUR CAR 
AND JOIN US!

Jeanette and Bob Dimick have been 
collecting clothing for  homeless centers 
perpetually for the last several years.

The need never entirely goes away, 
and it peaks during winter months when 
warm dry clothing becomes a necessity 
for folks who live outdoors.

Bring donations of gently-used cloth-
ing to club meetings, or look Dimicks up 
in the CPPC roster and they’ll find a way 
to get your surplus goods to the folks 
who need them. 

There are five Tuesdays in Novem-
ber this year, which gives us a chance 
to separate CPPC’s traditional end-of-
year celebration from the busyness of 
Thanksgiving. 

Our meeting/potluck date will be 
Tuesday, November 29th. 

More information will come via 
email blast and November’s newslet-
ter, but for now, please make a note of 
the date. 

Clothing donations 
are welcomed
as weather gets worse

Potluck set for 5th Tuesday 
of November – the 29th

Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club ex-
tends our condolences to Jerry Klinger, 
whose brother, Glenn, died November 
7, 2016 of cancer.

Glenn Klinger was active in the old 
car hobby, and was a past president of 
the Historic Automobile Club of Or-
egon (HACO). 

There will be a Celebration of Life 
for Glenn on Sunday, November 27th 
from 2:00 to 5:00 PM at the Clackamas 
Community Center located at 15711 SE 
90th Avenue, Clackamas, OR.

Celebration of life set 
November 27 for 
Glenn Klinger

Potluck, special awards, & bingo with cash prizes wrap up 2016 for CPPC
With Thanksgiving behind us, our 

November 29 5th-Tuesday potluck 
meeting will be a chance to relax and 
enjoy CPPC’s last meeting of 2016.

Members are encouraged to bring 
family and friends to share the eve-
ning’s food and activities.

A sign-up sheet circulated at the Oc-
tober meeting, but if you’re not on it, 
don’t worry. The old rule of A-M for 
salads and N-Z for desert will work 
just fine. 

The club intends to honor some spe-
cial volunteers, reminisce a little about 
what we accomplished, eat a lot, and 

then play Bingo until Don Hufschmid’s 
voice gives out. 

It will be the club’s last full meeting 
of the year – we won’t be all together 
again until January 24, 2017.

Please note the calendar: Mayflow-
ers are planning a holiday luncheon 
early in December, and absolutely ev-
erybody is invited to a lunch meeting 
at Elmer’s in Clackamas at noon on De-
cember 6 to plan next year’s activities.

 If you’d like to revive an activity 
we haven’t done for a while or propose 
something completely new, this is your 
chance.

Lots of members come to the meet-
ing prepared to pay their dues for the 
coming year. This is appreciated – it 
lets the board know what we’ve got to 
work with financially in the next year, 
and it eliminates reminders down the 
road. Nonetheless, notices will go out 
in the mail in early December for those 
who aren’t already paid up.

Some CPPC activities will go on be-

hind the scenes, as usual. 
•	 Bet on the fact that some of the Tech 

Committee guys will be making 
house calls right up to the time Santa 
comes, helping with the wintertime 
projects that keep old Plymouths on 
the road. 

•	 It’s fairly certain that some folks are 
already scheming about Portland 
Swap Meet, looking around for do-
nations and checking our inventory. 
April always comes faster than we 
expect.

•	 The Cruise-In Committee will be 
coming out of dormancy soon, as 
well. We did surprisingly well last 
year – on the hottest day of the year 
– and we’ve already determined not 
to limit ourselves with single-dealer 
sponsorship. We think we’re stron-
ger on our own. We’re known for 
our friendly, well-run events, and 
we plan them that way!
Come to the potluck. Enjoy the food, 

fun, and friendship. Enjoy the holi-
days, and we’ll see you next year!
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CPPC Officers 2016
President, Randy Ealy	 503-864-8111
Vice-President, Bill Call	 503-784-7589
Vice-President, Gary Rusher	 503-939-9320
Secretary, Jim Wheat	 661-361-9378
Treasurer, Dolores Call	 503-723-5118
Board Chair, Bob Westphal	 360-334-6037
At-large, Don Hufschmid	 503-577-7899
Standing Committees
Membership, Mike Bade	 503-702-2480
	 Bill Call		  503-784-7589
Newsletter, Website
	  Robin Will		  503-285-3437
	 robin@robinwill.com           
Mayflower Events
	 Lorraine Griffey		  503-666-2222
	 Mindy Benfield	          ben1323@aol.com
Refreshments Coordinators
	 Dennis & Jeannie Mowery 503-663-1204
Technical Advisors
	 Chuck Willis 		  503-668-0129
Member Care	
	 Joanne Dixon		  360-608-6171
Club Activities
	 Jerry Dixon		  360-607-7628
Meeting Greeter
	 Pam Wheat		  661-361-9378
Speaker Arrangements
	 Mike Bade		  503-702-2480
	 Bill Call		  503-784-7589
Portland Swap Meet
	 Gary Rusher		  503-939-9320
Hot Dog-ust Car Show
	 Randy & Pam Ealy    	  503-864-8111

Membership & Dues:
Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc. dues 

are $25.00 per calendar year
Membership runs February 1 through 

December 31.
Concurrent membership to the National 

Plymouth Owners Club is required.
	 plymouthbulletin.com/members.htm
Mailing Address:
	 P.O. Box 2988, Clackamas, OR 97015

Meeting highlights from October

CASCADE PACIFIC
PLYMOUTH CLUB

DUES
$2500

Concurrent membership in 
National Plymouth Owners 

Club is required.

per year

From minutes taken
by Jim Wheat

Members of the Cascade Pacific 
Plymouth Club met on October, 25, 
2016 at the Clackamas Community 
Club, 15711 SE 90th. Ave., Clackamas, 
Oregon  Thirty one people were in at-
tendance.  Jim Wheat took the minutes.

The meeting was called to order at 
7:00 by Randy Ely.

Don Hufschmied led the member-
ship in the flag salute.

Randy thanked Dennis and Jeanne 
Mowery for providing refreshments.

Minutes of the September 2016 
Membership meeting and Board meet-
ing were approved as printed in the 
October Newsletter.

The Treasurer’ report was reviewed 
by Randy Ealy and approved as pre-
sented.

Randy reported on the September 
and October activities.

Guest speakers included Jim Wheat 
and Mike Bade.  Jim told about his 
recent trip this month to the annu-
al Eastern Division AACA Fall Meet, 
otherwise known as “Hershey”.  This 
is the largest car show and swap meet 
in the nation with over 9,000 vendors, 
approximately 1,700 cars for sale and 
over 2,000 cars entered in the car show.  
Mike Bade told about the trip he and 
Donna took to Cancun, Mexico and 
showed slides of the Mayan ruins and 
the beautiful scenery in the area.  She 
also had slides of their trip to Southern 
California where they attended a hot 
rod show.  There were a lot of interest-
ing custom creations.

Mindy Benfield reported on the next 
outing with the Mayflowers.  They 
have planned a tour of Bob’ Red Mill 
manufacturing factory to be followed 
with lunch.  The meeting location is the 
parking lot of the factory a few minutes 
before 10:00 on November 8th.  The ad-
dress is 13521 SE Pheasant Court, Mil-
waukie.  Note, this is not the red build-
ing we see next to Hwy. 224.

Under New Business, the member-
ship voted on, and approved, a motion 
to continue the dues at the current rate.  
The Board approved a motion to send 
a letter to all members regarding dues 

payment with a return envelope to 
make things easier the members to keep 
current with their dues.  A letter will be 
sent to those who didn’t pay last year 
to see if they are still interested in con-
tinuing their membership in the Club.  
Bob Westphal will chair a committee 
to search for a trailer to hold all of the 
Club’ equipment for the swap meet 
and car show.  Currently, everything is 
stored in a barn and a trailer would re-
duce the amount of handling involved 
with packing and unpacking for each 
event.  If you are interested in joining 
the committee please contact Bob West-
phal.  The new date for the November 
meeting will be on the 29th.  The Vol-
unteer of the year Award will be pre-
sented at the November meeting.  The 
date for next years’ Hot Dog-Ust Car 
Show has been changed to August 12, 
2017.  The new date will eliminate con-
flicts with other car shows.

Members’ birthdays were an-
nounced, happy birthday to La Deane 
Heaton, John Squires, Logan Bevency, 
Patrick Hague, William Suchla, Cari 
Catlow, Kim Childs, Tim McCarthy, 
Bob Dinick, Mark Childs and Virginia 
Dunn.

Randy reported on Member Care, 
Vera Rusher is making great progress 
with her physical therapy.  

Robin Will reported on the News-
letter and Website.  Nine people sub-
mitted items for the newsletter and the 
website had 667 hits for far for October.  
There was interest from as far away as 
Moldova and Poland.  The 2008 news-
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The end of the calendar for 2016. See you next year!
November
•	 November 5, (Saturday) – TBA Tour - (Host: TBA)
•	 November 5-6, (Saturday-Sunday) – Bremerton Old Car Swap Meet, Kitsap 

Co. Fairgronds, Bremerton, WA   www.ovac.us
•	 November 7, (Monday) – Mayflower Franz Bakery & Silver Lining Pawn Shop 

Tour, Portland, OR - (Host: Philis VanCoelen)
•	 November 19, (Saturday) – Albany Indoor Swap Meet, Linn Co. Expo Center, 

Albany, OR   www.enduringa.com/swap-meet
•	 November 29, (Tuesday) – CPPC Thanksgiving Potluck & Annual Meeting - 

(host: Bades) Note: The 5th Tuesday because of Thanksgiving
•	 November 30, (Wednesday) – Tech Committee Meeting, TBA - (Host: Chuck 

Willis)
December
•	 December 2, (Friday) – Mayflower Lunch at Kennedy School Tour, NE 33rd 

Ave, Portland, OR - (Host Joyce Catt)
•	 December 6, (Tuesday) – 2017 Activities Planning Meeting - Elmers, Clacka-

mas, OR - (Host Jerry Dixon)
• 	December 7, (Wednesday) – Mayflower  luncheon at Stonecliff Inn, Carver, OR. 

(See info on page 5).

Meeting Minutes,
continued from page 2
letter received the most attention, the 
Tech. Committee had 278 hits and 256 
people viewed the picture gallery.

Don’ Car Quiz had the following 
questions:

What state would you be in if your 
license plate had the motto Discover 
the Spirit?

Answer:  New Jersey.
2.  What is the state song for Florida?  

Answer:  Suwannee River.
3.   What car had the first power 

seats?  answer:  Packard in 1947.  Robin 
Will had the correct answer.

Randy played “Heads or Tails” with 
his winnings from last month’ 5/50 
winnings.  Philis VanCoelen was the 
lucky winner.

The 50/50 pot went home with 
Lloyd Schulz.

Door prize winners were:  Judy 
Byrnes, Patty Brost, Bruce Kerslake 
and Pam Wheat.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 
p.m.

Greetings to all
I hope this finds all of you in good 

spirits as the days 
are shorter and 
winter is upon us.  

As my first year 
as President comes 
to a close I want 
to give a big thank 

you to the board members who helped 
me along the way. I would also like to 
extend my thanks to all members who 
supported our club this year. Your vol-
unteer hours at fundraisers and car 
events make CPPC a very successful 
club.

Tons of gratitude goes to Jerry Dixon 
for his years of hard work as our events 
chairman. Please join us for a noon 
lunch on December 6th at Elmer’s as we 
plan for next year’s calendar. Let Jerry 
or myself know of any ideas you may 
have for the coming year.

Also thanks to the Mayflowers for 
the planned outings this year. Pam and 
I enjoyed them and we hope you did as 

well.  As a matter of fact, as I write this, 
we are planning to join the group today 
to tour Bob’s Red Mill.

Remember our November dinner 
meeting will be November 29, 2016 the 
5th Tuesday.  This is a change from our 
normal 4th Tuesday meeting.  Plan to 
see all your friends (relatives are invit-
ed) for a short business meeting, great 
food and Don’s superb bingo calling. 

The club provides the ham and bever-
ages. If you were not there to sign up at 
the last meeting, plan to bring a vege-
table dish if your last name begins with 
A-M, or a dessert for the N-Zs.

Merry Christmas and Happy New 
Year from Pam and myself.

Let The Good Times Roll
Randy

OUT & ABOUT: It’s not a Plymouth. It’s something that Phil Lapin spotted in a muse-
um in Riga, Latvia. It is, however, a make of car that is still for sale in the United States 
today. Phil is going to be CPPC’s guest speaker in January, 2017, sharing pictures of his 

trip, and he’ll reveal the make and model of the car at that time. 
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Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club Technical Committee 2016
The committee meets the 1st Saturday of each month, and other times as they 

are needed, gladly making house calls where necessary.
Charles Willis 	 503-668-0129	 upandstuff@frontier.com, Sandy, OR
Randy Ealy	 503-864-8111	 prealy48@gmail.com, Dayton, OR
Bob Dimick 	 360-885-1113	 bjdimick@q.com, Brush Prairie, WA
Jerry Dixon	 360-607-7628	 jojoes@outlook.com, Vancouver, WA
Marlo Edman 	 503-936-4624	 medman@teleport.com Portland, OR
Tim McCarthy  	 503-913-1205	 timmccart@aol.com Tigard, OR
Jeff Miller	 503-452-3989	 jjmiller2005@comcast.net, Portland, OR
Dennis Mowery 	503-663-1204	 jenmowery@aol.com, Boring, OR
David Pollock  	 250-743-4859	 dnpollock@shaw.ca Shawnigan Lake, BC 
Philip Post 	 541-535-1860	 harrigerj@charter.net  Talent, OR
Gary Rusher 	 503-939-9320	 chiefgr@hotmail.com, Wilsonville, OR
Bob Westphal 	 360-334-6037	 bobwestphal@hotmail.com,Vancouver, WA
Jim Wheat	 661-361-9378	 jawheat@gmail.com, Lake Oswego, OR
Tim Winchell 	 (h) 503-792-4813 (c) 503-989-5765, Portland, OR
If you have a question for the Technical Committee, please call one of the above. 
We will do all we can to help you with your car.  NOTE: Keep this List handy for future use.

Don Hufschmid reminds 
CPPC members that he is 

available to help with DMV 
paperwork. Give him a call 

if you have a question about 
your car’s documentation.

Bob Westphal recently shared a 
video about a “new” way to remove 
rusted lug nuts.

Or maybe it’s  an old way. If you ever 
wondered how people got stuff done 
back in the day before power tools, this 
video might be a clue.

It’s really low-tech. It requires a cig-
arette lighter and a candle. 

Hold the lighter immediately below 
the lug nut in question. Heat up the lug 
nut a little bit. Hold the candle imme-
diately above the nut, so melting wax 
will drip down over it.  Give it about 
two minutes, then take the heat away.

The heat expands everything, and 
the candle wax is drawn in as a lubri-
cant. The nut will loosen to the point 
that it’s wrenchable.

The video is at http://www.chon-
day.com/Videos/rusnutcankj4 (with-
out the hyphen).

Low-tech strategy
removes rusted nuts

Set of after 
market NOS 
15” alumi-
num wheel 
trim rings, 
Kromwheels 
style # 46AD, 
for 1955-56 
Plymouths 
and will fit 
many other 
makes and 
models - $90/
set. Jeff Jolly. 
503-799-7363

Set of NOS stainless vent shades for 1949-52 
Plymouth P17/19/21/23 2 door sedan (fastback) 
models, great condition - $100/set. Jeff Jolly. 
503-799-7363

Steering wheel off of my P19 Plymouth Suburban 
with 28k miles in very nice condition, Mopar part 
# 1330379, will work on all 49-52 Plymouths 
and other same vintage Mopar models- $150. Jeff 
Jolly. 503-799-7363

NOS rear fend-
ers:  right 
(Mopar part 
# 1303386) 
and left 
(Mopar part # 
1303387) rear 
NOS fenders 
for a 1949 
Plymouth P17 

2 door sedan (fastback) - $175 each. Jeff Jolly. 
503-799-7363

Set of 5 aluminum Mopar hubcaps, purchased as 
NOS and used only two months on car, 60’s/70’s? 
Very nice condition with no damage - $100. Jeff 
Jolly. 503-799-7363

Two sets of hubcaps like this one; one set NOS, 
one set used, original equipment of P17 and P19 
49/50 Plymouth 
2 door sedan 
(fastback) and 
business coupe 
models. For 
specifics, condi-
tion and price 
see photos online 
or contact  Jeff 
Jolly. 503-799-
7363

Used stainless hood moulding, Mopar part # 
E1494709, fits on the lower edge of the hood on 
all 1954 P25 Plymouth models, no damage. Needs 
cleanup - $75. Jeff Jolly. 503-799-7363

Unopened box of FelPro engine gaskets Part # 
FS7564 C2 - for many Plymouth and Dodge mod-
els with the venerable flathead six cylinder motor 
- $60. Jeff Jolly. 503-799-7363

Radios – two complete radios & faceplates for 
49-50 Plymouth, 
and one after-
market 6V radio. 
For condition 
and specifics see 
photos on website 
and/or contact 
Jeff @ 503-799-
7363.

Hey, Plymouth people … CPPC member Jeff Jolly is cleaning house
By Robin Will

Middle of last week, I was wonder-
ing what in the world I was going to 
put in November’s CPPC newsletter. 

Then I heard from Jeff Jolly. 
Jeff has been a CPPC member for 

years. He’s not as active in the club as 
he once was, but he’s still a Plymouth 
enthusiast, and like most enthusiasts, 
he’s got a lot of stuff that he bought 
simply because he thought he might 
need it sometime.

Now he’s not so sure he needs this 
stuff, and the first installment (yes, 
there’s more!) looks like a bonanza, 
particularly for the 1949-1950 Plym-
outh aficionados among us.

There’s no way to do justice to this 
bounty in the confines of our newslet-
ter, so the entire stash will be viewable 
in the “Advertising” section on Cas-

cadePacificPlymouth.org by the time 
this newsletter arrives via snail mail.

CPPC members get first shot, before 
the whole shebang goes to eBay.

Here’s the current list, with a teaser 
photo or two. You’ll need to go online 
to see the rest.



Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc. 	 November 2016	 Page 5

The Mayflowers’ entire purpose is to 
get out and visit interesting people 
and places in the Pacific Northwest. 
Everyone is free to join in. 

Holiday lunch  set for 
Dec. 7 at Stone Cliff Inn

Mark your calendars for Wednes-
day, December, 7th at 11:30 A.M. The 
Mayflowers will be having their an-
nual Holiday Lunch and this time it 
will be held at the Stone Cliff Inn in 
Carver, OR. The actual address is 17900 
S. Clackamas River Drive, Oregon City 
OR, 97045. 

The setting is a beautiful log build-
ing that sits high on a cliff with views 
of the Clackamas River and the Carver 
Bridge. The property was used as a 
backdrop during filming of parts of 
the popular ‘Twilight’ Movies. There is 
plenty of parking and several members 
can attest to the delicious food. Check 
them out on their website- Stone-
cliffinn.com 

Because we will have a large group 
there will be a special menu with a 
choice of five different items. It should 
be available within the next week. The 
absolute deadline to sign up is at the 
November potluck meeting.  Email or 
telephone Mindy Benfield if you have 
any questions. Her contact information 
is in the roster. She will be sending out 
more information before the next meet-
ing.

On Tuesday, November 8th, the Mayflower’s met at the Bob’s Red Mill factory in Mil-
waukie, OR. After a detailed and interesting presentation we toured part of the facility. 
Looking through glass windows we were able to see the inner workings of a specialty 
grain milling operation. Afterwards we all drove over to Bob’s Red Mill Whole Grain 

Store, Restaurant and Bakery, where we had lunch and shopped for delicious healthy food.

Mayflowers at Bob’s Red Mill, November 8th!

Jim Wheat brings souvenir
back from meet at Hershey

It’s a 1934 Dodge, and it’s blue.
Really, really blue.
There are those of us who believe 

that the 1933-34 coupes were as good 
as things ever got in terms of styling at 
Plymouth and Dodge.

Jim says he was interested in this car 
last year, but he couldn’t make a deal, 
and the car went away.

It showed up at Hershey again this 
year, and this time things went his way.

This is a picture from Jim’s phone. 
It will have to do until the car is deliv-
ered.



(continued on page 7)

BODY SHOP & REPAIRS
Joanne Dixon is CPPC’s Member Care contact. Please keep her updated 

about members who need cards, letters, e-mails or phone calls.
Contact Joanne at 360-608-6171 or jojoes@outlook.com. 
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NUTS & BOLTS:
Board meeting highlights

December
BIRTHDAYS	
	Julie Ann Edman 	 2 
Don Amundson 	 9  
Tom Fox 	 11 
Sue Nilsen 	 13
Marty Eversole 	 17 
Susan Kerslake 	 19 
Kim Childs 	 19
Joyce Catt 	 27 
Pam Ealy 	 27 
Mark Childs 	 29
Sharon Tiffany 	 30 

REFRESHMENTS
November

Thanksgiving Potluck
on November 29!!

Sign up for next year’s  
refreshments calendar!

December
No Meeting

Vera Rusher is progressing every day and is now having therapy only twice 
weekly and her speech is also improving.

I would like to extend my heartfelt thank you to so many members who sent 
cards of sympathy with regards to the sudden and unexpected passing of my 
Mother. I appreciate each and every one. Joanne

From minutes taken
by Robin Will

The Board of Directors of Cascade 
Pacific Plymouth Club met on Tuesday, 
November 8, 2016, at Bill’s Place, 16111 
SE 106th, Clackamas, Oregon.

Present at the meeting were Dolores 
Call, Bob Westphal, Don Hufschmid, 
Randy Ealy, Robin Will, plus guests 
Chuck Willis, Mike Bade and Pam Ealy. 
Robin Will took the minutes.

Bob Westphal called the meeting to 
order at 12:20PM. 

Minutes of the October, 2016 Board 
meeting were approved as published 
in the newsletter.

Dolores Call’s Treasurer’s report in-
dicated sound fiscal condition for this 
time of year, and it was accepted with-
out discussion. We don’t publish our 
bank balance, but any board member 
can provide details. 

Don Hufschmid, member at large, 
indicated that January’s guest speak-
ers will be Phil and Jean Lapin, who 
recently returned from a trip to Latvia. 
He asked board members to be on the 
lookout for future guest speakers.

Don will call bingo as usual at the 
November 29 member potluck, and the 
board approved some cash for bingo 
prizes.

Randy Ealy indicated he had seen 
a small sound system with a portable 
speaker in action, and would be fol-
lowing up to find out more about the 
product.

It was noted that after the Novem-
ber 29 membership meeting and pot-
luck, CPPC members will not gather 

again until January 24, 2017.
The board affirmed their commit-

ment to give cash awards along with 
tokens of appreciation for outstand-
ing CPPC volunteers at the November 
membership potluck.

Trailer search: The Tech Committee 
has been looking for a large enclosed 
trailer to store Swap Meet merchandise 
and the tables, banners, etc. that are 
used for club gatherings, to get them 
out of Gary Rusher’s barn. Bob West-
phal is heading the trailer search, and 
has found a few listings in the $4,000-
$5,000 range which he has forwarded 
to other members for consideration. 
Don Hufschmid reminded the group 
about the importance of proper titling, 
licensing, documenting serial num-
bers, etc. and will help in that process 
when a trailer is located.

The board reviewed their plans to 
send membership dues invoices this 
years, after members have had a chance 
to pay dues at the November meeting. 
There was discussion about sending 
notices to folks who didn’t renew last 
year and had not  announced intent 
to leave the club. Dolores Call will ac-
quire an older mailing list and expedite 
the process.

The board confirmed that the No-
vember 29 meeting and potluck is open 
to members, family, and other guests 
who would like to attend. Randy will 
summarize the “salads vs. desserts” 
procedure in his Steering Column.

The Refreshment Schedule for next 
year’s meetings will be circulated at 

the potluck.
The Board confirmed that there will 

be a meeting to plan next year’s activi-
ties at Elmer’s in Clackamas on Decem-
ber 6, 2016,  at noon.

Mayflowers have an activity 
planned for December 7 – a luncheon 
at Stonecliff Inn.

The WPC Chrysler owners club will 
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––––– More Stuff for Sale –––––

Stitch-n-Embroidery is our source for CPPC club clothes. See color photos on our club website.
Jacket is the letterman style with CPPC logos on back and left breast, for $110. Twill cotton or stretch 

caps with logo, $20 each. Long Sleeve Denim Work Shirt, wCPPC Logo over Pocket - $32.00. Contact: 
Stitch N Embroidery, 408 Beavercreek Road, Suite 406, Oregon City, OR 97045; Phone: 503-557-9090, or 
email through their website at stitchnembroidery.com

BELOW, L-R: jacket back, jacket front, caps, workshirt. See them in color on cascadepacificplym-
outh.org.

CPPC jackets, caps, and workshirts

FOR SALE, 1951 Plymouth 2-door hardtop: Not 
many made; fewer left.  6-cyl flathead,  split mani-
fold, dual exhaust, 3-speed trans. Shaved door 
handles (elect remote door opener),  Shaved/flush 
mounted fuel filler, Shaved fender trim, Power 
antenna, Lowered all around, Radial wide-whites, 
more.  $12,900. Dennis, (503) 393-7231

I’m selling two completely restored Plymouth con-
vertibles. 1950 black with standard transmission 
and 1953 red with overdrive transmission. Hoping 
for local sale as I would be happy to maintain these 
cars. 1950 asking $25,000. 1953 asking $27,000. 
Call Doug at 503-913-5093.

1951 4-door Plymouth Cranbrook, Black, paint in 
fair condition. Freshly powder-coated sun visor 
ready to install. 12-volt, Brakes overhauled, new 
white walls. Needs seat covers. Second owner. 
Can be a daily driver. Asking $3000. Gerry Pe-
tersen, Yacolt, WA. 360-686-8007 or 360-921-
2791, klj1865@hotmail.com

Looking for affordable, dry winter stor-
age for my 1942 Plymouth.  Please let 
me know if you have any good leads.  
Jeff, 503-452-3989, grancoupe1970@
hotmail.com.

hold its annual meeting next year in Se-
attle, August 16-20, 2017.

There was general discussion about 
acquiring another car for consignment 
at Portland Swap Meet. At the moment 
there’s not much available that looks 
good. 

The discussion segued into talk 
about CPPC members who have re-
cently passed, who left cars and/or 
collections of parts which might be 
available reasonably priced or as dona-
tions. CPPC could conceivably be of-
fering a service in helping survivors/
families deal with those situations, and 
if the collections could be acquired rea-
sonably, they be good additions to our 
swap meet inventory. Several board 
members agreed to inquire into those 
situations.

The meeting adjourned at 1:30PM.

I have two stock 16” wheels that I do not need.  
They are serviceable but rusty, and still have tires 
on them, but if you can use them - they are FREE 
to club members. (They were 2 of the 7 wheels 
that came with the 1942 Plymouth I bought from 
the club).  Call Phil @ 503 816 5644

Board Minutes,
continued from page 6

This a unique Amigo Sport mobility scooter in beautiful condition. It has 
Custom Paint and Pin Stripping by Spirit (signed), with custom wheels, 
upholstery and lights. It has very low hours, was the second scooter of 
a car guy and used mainly to go to Auto & Roadster Shows. The battery 
charger, cords, owners manual, and spec sheets are included. The batter-
ies have been upgraded to gel cells. The scooter weights less than 150 
pounds with the gel cells, and has a capacity of 350 pounds. 
The Turning radius is 38.5 inches, and variable speed 0 to 5.3 MPH. 
$550. Jerry Dixon 360 607-7628
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P.O. Box 2988
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FOUNDED 1957
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Upcoming Events

Regular Membership Meetings:
4th Tuesday of each month at the

Clackamas Community Club,
15711 SE 90th, Clackamas, OR

6:30PM Kick the Tires
7:00PM General Meeting

Board of Directors Meetings:
2nd Tuesday of each month, 12:30PM

Bill’s Place.
Visit our website:

www.cascadepacificplymouth.org

Advertising here and on CascadePacificPlymouth.org:
Advertising is free to individuals with Plymouth cars, parts, etc., on space-available basis. Photos welcome; we edit to fit.
Vendors:
Business-card ad, 3.5” x 2”, $25.00 for 11 issues. Liner ads with pics, $10.00 per newsletter. 
Advertisements should be Plymouth-related services. We edit to fit, and may refuse ads at our discretion.

November, 2016
8	 (Tuesday)....Mayflowers: Bob’s Red Mill, tour 

and lunch (Philis VanCoelen hosts)
8	 (Tuesday).................................... Board Meeting
29	 (Tuesday)............................. Holiday Potluck & 

Annual Meeting 
(5th Thursday because of Thanksgiving)

December, 2016
6	 (Tuesday)...................... Activities Planning for  

2017, noon, Elmer’s in Clackamas
7	 (Wedesday)....................Mayflowers: Lunch at 

 Stone Cliff Inn, Carver
January, 2017

10	 (Tuesday).................................... Board Meeting
24	 (Wedesday).................... Membership Meeting

WANTED – 1935 Plymouth bellhousing. Bill, 
253-627-7877.

wanted: 1956 Plymouth station wagon dash-
mounted fuel gage .  336-765-8312.  Leads, 
referrals appreciated.  Jerry Whitfield, email: 
jerrybev1@yahoo.com

1951 Ford Custom 4-door, Green exterior, powder-
coated green wheels, Runs good, hasn’t been 
driven in a couple years. Flat-head V8, For-
damatic. Good tires, new repro hubcaps, new fuel 
pump, nice interior, $2500 worth of fresh chrome 
on bumper and grill. Asking $5500. Gerry Peters-
en, Yacolt, WA. 360-686-8007, 360-921-2791, 
klj1865@hotmail.com

1940 4-door Plymouth Standard, Beautiful electric 
blue paint.  ’53 Dodge motor with O/D, Has an 
authentic red rubber steering wheel almost fully 
restored. Needs seat covers and door panels re-
done.  Brakes have just been overhauled, new 
front mat and running board covers, still in the 
box, 4 new wide white wall tires, new hand brake 
band, and new headliner already installed. Ask-
ing $5500. Gerry Petersen, Yacolt, WA. 360-686-
8007 or 360-921-2791, klj1865@hotmail.com


